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GOTHERINGTON ANNUAL PARISH MEETING OF TUESDAY 14TH MAY 2019 AT 7.30PM IN THE VILLAGE HALL
Present: 40 parishioners, and guest speakers Mark Snape, CEO of Centaur Homes, and Ron Harrison, Chairman of the Gloucestershire Playing Fields Association.
1. 
Introduction and welcome by the Chairman - Howard Samuels, Chairman of the Parish Council welcomed everyone to the meeting saying it was wonderful to see so many attending, and outlining the planned events for the evening.   Mark Snape from Centaur Homes would be talking about a potential new development; and Ron Harrison who would give a short presentation about the Gloucestershire Playing Fields Association.  This would be followed by representatives from village groups giving an overview of organisation. 
2. 
Apologies for absence - Received from Rob Sharp. Colin Brown
3. 
To confirm and agree Minutes of Annual Parish Meetings held on 17 May 2018 - Approved.
4. 
Chairman’s Report - The Chairman gave a short review of the past year from a Parish Council prospective.  The local elections were on 2nd May and because only 8 persons put their names forward to join the Council, there was no need for an election as we have room for 9 councillors.  Consequently, there is still an opportunity for anyone to apply to be a Local Councillor! Three Councillors stood down, Caroline Ryman, Rodney Churchill and Cora Patel and we thank them for the work and dedication that they all put in whilst on Gotherington Parish Council. Caroline was on the Council for 3 terms and on the GNDP team, so special thanks go to her.  She would be missed by us all.  Two new Councillors were welcomed, Colin Brown and Simon Tarling both of whom were very keen to get involved in the local issues.
  The Grange development was taking shape, and we all have concerns about the A435 junction and we are in constant talks with Gloucester Highways about this. The dreadful road surface, with its huge pot holes, between Gotherington Cross and the first Bishop Cleeve roundabout is planned to be resurfaced according to Gloucester County Council. The Rex Rhodes Building (RRB) has had a makeover inside by a group of volunteers who spent a few weekends painting and removing parts of the front porch, we have also a new front door and a purpose built emergency back door. New facia boards and guttering are also adding to the more appealing look of the building, and I am sure no one has failed to notice the removal of the iron grills from the windows and the lovely two handmade wood planters filled with seasonal plants just outside where the kick wall.

The Parish Council in conjunction with the Village Hall is now using an online booking system (Hallmaster) which enables users to book directly online, and automatically receive back confirmation that the booking has been made and payment instructions. This is now being used for the Village Hall, RRB and Pavilion, tennis bookings, cricket and football bookings plus hire of items such as the Village gazebo. We also encourage ad hoc tennis bookings to be made via this system so that there are no booking conflicts. 
The Summer Fete would be taking place on Saturday July 27th with all proceeds going to the restoration of the Memorial. Amongst many delights on hand will be a dog show and we had been lucky enough to have a Cruffs judge who will be available to offer her expert opinions. One of the Fete team members will be speaking about the Fete, and other Fete members will be around if you would like to get involved or have any queries. Finally the Council aimed to resume GPC surgery at the monthly Coffee Mornings and also in the Village Store perhaps at the same time as the visits of the PCSO. 
5.
Community Award for Gotherington- Cllr Keyte made Gotherington’s inaugural community award to Ian Wilson in recognition of his work over decades in keeping the village spotless.  On receiving a plaque and plant Ian thanked everyone, and spoke about his memories of planting Queen’s Wood, and the pleasure he gained from his garden. 
6.
Updates from Gloucestershire County Councillor and Tewkesbury Borough Councillor: None received.
7.
Guest speakers:
1. Mark Snape of Centaur Homes - Spoke about a potential new housing  development of nine homes on Malleson Road on land allocated in the Neighbourhood Plan.   He said that the Planning Authority had been consulted prior to the planning application being made, and that their initial views had been positive.  It was intended to have road access to the houses which would offer a mix of 2, 3, 4 and 5 bed designs.
2.  Ron Harrison – Described the advantages of joining the Gloucestershire Playing Fields Association which provided encouragement and support to local councils and sports clubs in the county. Membership fees were determined by population. Grants were available for new facilities, and specialist advice to help take projects forward.  Loans and training were also available.
7.
Gotherington Primary School – The new head, Kate Langley, said Gotherington’s school had a long history of education excellence.  Much of the current focus was on emotional wellbeing. She was passionate about outdoor learning.  She welcomed design opportunities especially for the community.  New housing in the village was bringing more local children.  Their admission policy was being reviewed this year. 
8.  
Gotherington Tennis Club - Mike Mintram said the tennis season was underway. It was their 50th anniversary this year which was celebrated at The Shutters.  The logo for the club had been designed by the school.  They now had 60 active members.  Everyone was encouraged to play with 4/5 coaching sessions throughout the season.  Junior coaching was available at weekends.  A number of teams played in the Gloucestershire leagues in clubs across the county.  Ticket allocations were available for Wimbledon.  Pay for access to the tennis courts was working well. The club was helping to maintain the courts, and contributing to eventual replacement by the Council.  Their future vision was the provision of low level LED lights, and improved coaching. 
9. 
Gotherington Village Store - Kate Darch thanked everyone for making her so welcome. The shop wished to be part of the village and provide services for a community hub.  Everyone was welcome to the PCSO and Council surgeries that were being set up.
10. 
Garden House Nursery - Karen Russell said the nursery was set up to support children in their pre-school year who can attend sessions from Monday to Friday 9am – 3pm.  She was grateful for the use of the Rex Rhodes building.
11.
Gotherington Old Chapel - John Whitehead said they were just over 12 months into the project.  It had been a successful year thanks to the generosity of Gotherington’s residents. The property had been bought in November 2018.  It had since become apparent that it was not immediately necessary to embark on extensive works, and the committee had launched into a programme offering the hall for community hire, and village activities.  All its operational costs had been covered, it was in a stable financial position, and was now gathering funds to meet the £150k cost of building works.  
Jenny Ross reported that forthcoming events included an art exhibition, film club, photography, a hedgehog trail and a summer bake off.  Quarterly newsletters would publicise its activities.
12. 
Gotherington Cricket & Football Clubs - Rob Sharp’s report was given in his absence.  The football club was based on the village school as starting point. The club had an excellent relationship with the school who host our u6 to u8 ages on a Saturday morning. The u9 to u13 use the mini pitch, and main pitch that club managers mark out in addition to all the other voluntary duties they undertake.  
All the coaches are criminal record checked, and FA qualified. They retake their first aid and safeguarding children qualifications regularly. The u13 -u18 sides have to play out of the village as there are not enough pitches in Gotherington. The u17 side managed by Rich Major, had won their league, and were in the cup final at Whaddon Road at 4.30pm on the 28th April. We were awarded the GFA respect award in 2018 and have been an FA charter standard club since 2006. 

The club has provided a healthy supportive and competitive environment for over 450 children we formed the mini soccer in 1999. I remain Chairman despite my 4 boys having moved on. 

We have always looked to work in a cohesive and cooperative manner and always enjoyed a good mutually supportive relationship with the Parish Council that we aim to continue. 

The cricket club has been a core part of village life since David Freeman, the then Chair of the PC secured the use of the current field for the playing of sports 54 years ago. As with the football club it is only possible due to the huge amount of effort put in on a voluntary basis to coach   the players maintain the ground and run the administration. It is funded by the members and with many local clubs folding has been able to buck the trend and become an even more valuable resource for local players of all ages to learn the game. We have an excellent fixture list including an annual game against the Royal Household cricket club. The game this year is 15th June at Windsor castle, and are planning to arrange a Marchants coach. 

13.
Local History Society - Caroline Mellor said the society championed Gotherington’s heritage. Knowing the history of an area made living there more rewarding. Several famous people had connections with Gotherington, including:  Marian Holmes; AV Lewis; John Villiers; and Francis Bacon.  Anyone who held original copies of historic documents was encouraged to donate them to Gloucestershire’s County Archives.
14. 
Summer Fete of 27th July 2019 - Rob Arnett reported that a small team of six had worked hard in the last few months to organise the fete.  Its running order would feature food and drink, guided walks of Lower and Upper Gotherington, a raffle, a silver band, and a dog show.  It was being publicised around the village with the aim of raising funds to restore the war memorial.
15. (a)
Cold Calling - Cora Patel said aggressive cold calling was a current issue in the village.  She was hoping to set up a cold calling zone working alongside Gotherington’s PCSO and Neighbourhood Watch.
      (b) Big Gotherington Survey – A team was being pulled together to identify Gotherington’s assets, and residents with professional skills who were prepare to help the parish. This information would be collected by a doorstep survey following an initial advertisement in “Topics”.  Current issues of concern included the threat to the bus service.  It was also important to collect community views on what additional services the village needed as an aid to determining how to spend S106 monies.  For example, an indoor bowling alley, or multi use games area.   
16,
Invitation to electors to raise any matters of interest – A number of concerns were raised as follows:  the dangerous A435 junction; grit on Malleson Road; and the overgrown unsafe access to the school via Gotherington Lane.

17. Any other business – None.
The meeting ended at 9.20pm, and was followed by wine and light refreshments.
Robert Stone

Gotherington Parish Clerk
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